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CLUB 10 MILE CHAMPIONSHIP 
The club 10 mile championship was held last Sunday along the Eastern Freeway bike tracks. 
16 runners took part, with some completing the 5 mile event and some continuing on to finish 
the 10 miles. Chris Hamer won the 10 mile championship from last years winner, Andrew 
White with Graeme Olden in 3rd place. 
 
CITY TO SURF 
A number of Box Hill athletes traveled to Sydney to take part in this iconic event. Steve Kelly 
was the outstanding performer finishing 18th in a time of 45:25, just ahead of John Meagher. 
 
18. Steve Kelly 45:25 
19. John Meagher 45:26 
37. Adrian Vincent 46:54 
60. Matt Coloe 48:11 
67. Navin Arunasalam   48:21 
73. Duayne Christou     48:53 
140.Ruben Arunasalam 51:00 
333.Mark Poli 53:38 
 
NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS, SATURDAY, AUGUST 26 
The national cross country championships will be held near Hobart on this Saturday, August 26 
Box Hill has about 14 athletes competing and we wish them all the best of luck and look 
forward to some good results! 
 
HALF MARATHON, SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 3 
The Victorian half marathon will be held along the Yarra Boulevard at Burnley on Sunday 
morning, September 3, starting at 8:00am. If anyone who has not entered for this event (or does 
not have a season’s entry) and wishes to compete, send you entry in to AV or contact Chris 
O’Connor. Entries close next Monday. Box Hill have won the men's teams event twice in the 
past three years and hopefully we can do it again this year. 
 
TAN RELAYS, SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 16 
The last event for the winter season will be held at the famous Tan track around the Botanic 
Gardens on Saturday morning, September 16. (Note this is a Saturday morning event starting at 
9:00am). We ask all athletes to make themselves available for this event. It is a great event to 
finish off the winter season or to help prepare you for the track season. We will be entering 
multiple teams, including most of the under age divisions. 
 
 
WINTER COMPETITION COMMITTEE 
Contact a member of the club winter competition committee if you have any enquiries. 
 
Graeme Olden 
ph. 9885 0890  email: mailto:golden@sprint.net.au  
 
Ian and Megan Sloane 
ph. 9459 4486  email: mailto:iansloane@optusnet.com.au  
 
Chris O'Connor 
ph: 9882 6108  email: mailto:coconnor@swin.edu.au  


